White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA Telephone: 01603 419203

Fax: 01603 424651 office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk

Email: Website:

www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk



Best News.

Dear Parent / Guardian.



Looking Ahead

School meals will cost £2.20 from Monday 11th April

Mon. 11th April -

School re-opens - summer term begins 8.50am

Dance Club

School Hall 3.20-4.20pm

Tues 11th April -

No Guitar lessons

Drum lessons begin

Wed 13th April -

No Guitar lessons

Keyboard lesson begin

Woodwind lessons begin

Thurs 14th April -

Year 6 Librarians Cake & Bake Sale at Break

samba

School Hall 3.15 - 4.30pm

Drum lessons

Fri 15th April -

Dates for Your Diary:

Tuesday 12th April - Yr 4 Torp Thorpe Workshop

Wednesday 20th April - Year 5 Tudor day (be thinking about your costumes!)

Thursday 21st April - Year 4 Castle Visit

HOUSEPOINT TOTALS



Buckingham (Green) 191 Total 49 Balmoral (Blue) 309 Total 61 Sandringham (Yellow) 253 Total 49 Windsor (Red) 297 Total

Congratulations to Balmoral this week

THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Was awarded to

5QR With attendance of 98.89%

For the week 14th - 18th March 2016

GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with 'WOW' moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;









HEADTEACHER AWARD



These certificates were awarded at the Celebration Assembly on Friday morning. Class teachers and teaching assistants nominated the following pupils:





Many congratulations to you all

The certificates were awarded to individuals for a range of reasons – For example, for consistently achieving a good standard of work, for consistent effort, for making good progress, for an improved attitude to school and work, for consistently achieving a high standard of behaviour and for care and consideration of others.

KEEPING ON TASK AWARDS

The following pupils have achieved their Bronze and Silver Star Awards and they were also presented with their certificates and stars in the Celebration Assembly;

BRONZE AWARD

Ruby Aldous	Charlotte Bailey	Charlotte Beaumont
Emilee Birch	Romy Darby	Holly George
Dylan Hall	Jake Norman	Poppy Powell
Callum Sutton	Katy Youngman	Joshua Adams
Liam Barnes	Caitlin Brown	Max Cockaday
Tommy Davis-Murphy	Cameron Frederick	Macauley Gamble
Lacey Maxwellstuart	Skye Pegg	Grace Spinks
Jordan Wright	Madelyn Lyra	•



SILVER AWARD



Dylan Carey Jack Oakley Emil Oulare Liam Plane Kian Preece Thomas Sartain Connor Brown Alex Edwards Sophie Fenwick Finley Stevenson Holly Tarragan Megan Kimani Liberty Millins Millie Kett Liam Aramendia Erin Balls Faith Goguet

GOLD AWARD

Rio Abodunde	Molly Albrow	Amina Begum
Millie Britcher	George Mann	Luke Nundy
Charlotte Ring	Laura Stafford	Freya Welch
Alisha Bell	Emilie Brown	Toby Fisher
Sienna Frederick	Luke Hill	Sophie Overton
Leo Armstrong-Iginla	Jessica Davies	Caitlin Loombe
William Archer	Skye Betts	Harriet Knights
Harry Leggett	Nell McGuiness	Thomas Seago
Tilly Watkins	Lola Towers	•





ATTENDANCE AWARDS

All pupils who have achieved 100% attendance this term were awarded with a certificate celebrating their achievement in the assembly today.



Many congratulations and well done to you all.

Sporting Achievement

This term has been one of incredible sporting success for the teams representing White Woman Lane. We achieved our best ever Korfball results and also have had our most successful football team for many years!

Congratulations to all the children who participated across all the different sports and represented the school so brilliantly.

Korfball

Schools Spring Tournament.

Year 3 - Winners

Year 4 - Runners up

Year 5 - Winners

Year 6 - Winners

Tag Rugby

Partnership Rugby Tournament

Years 3 and 4 - Runners up

Years 5 and 6 - Runners up

Cross Country

Girl's Team -7th Overall

Boy's Team - 2nd Overall

Football

Year 5 Boys

Russell Hemnell Trophy (UEA 7 a-side tournament) - Runners up

Year 6 Boys

Jack Ramm (UEA 7-a-side tournament) - Winners
Norfolk County Finals (7-a-side Finals) - Winners
Spring League (9-a-side) - Winners
Norwich Schools Cubitt Cup Final (9-a-side) - Winners

Cake and Bake Sale



The Year 6 Librarians will be holding a Cake and Bake Sale on Thursday 14^{th} April during break time. All money raised will be used to fulfil the children's book requests from the Library Bus suggestion box.



Thank you for your support





A big thank you to everyone that participated and contributed to the 2016 Sport Relief Mile. It was run with great enthusiasm by all, some students even ran the mile three times! Many pupils finished the mile asking if they could then come to cross country training even though they don't belong to a school club. The answer is of course yes! Cross country training is on a Wednesday lunchtime at 12.35pm and is open to all. I am very pleased that the mile has inspired pupils to take up running! Our grand total raised was £157.55.

£100 raised for Sport Relief by pupil in 3B

Congratulations to Evie Craven in 3B who raised over £100 for sport relief completing the Sainsbury's mile walk at UEA Sportspark on Sunday 20th March. Evie completed the walk together with her Mum, Dad and 6 year old sister.

EASTER EGG RAFFLE

A total of £345.00 was raised by the Easter Egg raffle.



Many thanks for all your support.

Year 5 Korfball Report

On the 21st of March WWLS took a team from year 5 to the UEA korfball finals. On the team was: Jude Frostick, Alex Edwards, Ehren Towers, Hayden Thompson, Finley Cocking, Evie Dickerson, Breana Rudd, Eleanor Waggstaff, Tabitha Tobias and Lauren Hailes.

Our first match was against St William's who beat us last time. We started well passing the ball getting lots of opportunities when suddenly someone from St William's gave a penalty away to us!

Alex took the penalty but missed then Breana was there to take the rebound shot... and scored making it 1-0 to WWL. Then St Williams scored an amazing goal from about 5 meters out! We swapped ends and we were given another penalty, Lauren took this and scored. Then St Williams scored again which made it 2-2! The final whistle went and it was 2-2!

Thank you Mrs Pellet for driving us and Mrs Williams for training us. Well done team!

Lauren Hailes



Our school trip to Bewilderwood



On Tuesday 22nd March, Year 3 went to Bewilderwood! When we got there we went to the Scaaaary Lake and Mildred squirted a lot. When we got off at the other side of the lake we met another school, but we didn't chat for long. Soon, we were on a roll to put away our bags and



coats. It was very hot so we didn't wear our coats. After, we went on the slippery slopes. It was very scary at the top, but we did it. I put my feet in a sack and counted to three "1, 2, 3" and away I was! Boy did I

scream! We flew away and were on the Broken Bridge! Don't worry, it's not really broken! Trit trot! Zip wires, here we come! We were zipping and zooming. A few minutes passed, and we all went for lunch. Then, we were off again! Whoa, whoa, be careful! We were in the Sky Maze. Will we ever find our way out? We finally found our way out and we headed over to the den building. We were building and decorating. We took a picture 'click' and we were away again to the Tricky Tunnels. Wow they were tricky! Finally, it was time to go. 90 tired children and 16 tired adults! 10/10! It was the best day ever!!

Evie Craven, 3B

On Tuesday 22nd March 2016, Year 3 went on a school trip to Bewilderwood. After we got off the coach, we checked in and then in our groups we all went to different things. Our group did the zip wires first. After that, we did the Sky Maze (we got lost)! Then, we did the amazing broken bridge. Time wore on, and we got hungry so we stopped for some lunch. After lunch, we got lost in the Muddle Maze. Next, we went in the tunnels. Finally, we got on the boat and then on the coach. I rate Bewilderwood 10,000 out of 10,000! What an amazing day we had!

Daisy Gilbert, 3C

On Tuesday, Year 3 went to Bewilderwood and had a fab time. First, my group went on the zip wires and we raced against each other. It was fun! Next, we went to Sky Maze. The whistle blew and I found my way out first because I came down steps and found the exit. After that, we went den building. We made one for the twiggles and it looked awesome! Then, we went to the slides and they were super fast and scary! Then, it was time for some lunch! After lunch, we went to the Muddle Maze. It was very hard! We then headed off to the Broken Bridge and the slide was really big! We went to the tunnels and that was awesome! Then, we went to dance on stage. It was funny. Finally, we went on the boat and it was very peaceful. It was time to go home after a very exciting day. It was the best day ever!

Holly George, 3C



Year 4 Residential Visit to How Hill

We had a great time at How Hill! We enjoyed so many things whilst we were there.

One of the best things we did was dyke dipping. We really enjoyed catching creepy crawlies and getting muddy also we looked at new creatures.

We also enjoyed going on a boat down the river Ant all the way to Barton Broad. On the way we did some bird watching.

We all enjoyed the thatching and once we did it the How Hill staff threw freezing cold water on the thatching to check it was water proof and some people got soaked.

On the morning of the last day we had a teddy competition and Dylan won with his really cute brown and white teddy.

In summary, we all had a great time. The rooms were amazing, the food was spectacular and we had loads of fun!

It was our best trip so far and we wish we could go back...but we can't!

By George Potter, Ryan Johnson and Dylan Carey

Pond Dipping



Thatching





The March edition of the Children's University newsletter is available at

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKNORFOLK/bulletins/13d0191





STARS OF THE WEEK



Kyle Waterfield, 6Q

For really trying hard to complete his work in extended writing.

Madelyn Lyra, 6Q

Always hungry to work and improve. Always striving to be the very best she can.

Chloe-Jayne Copsey, 6J

For showing great enthusiasm for the reading week topic of Fantastical beasts by writing her own eyewitness report at home.

Kaylen Whybra-Crick, 6J

For impeccable behaviour and a superb attitude on the Harry Potter Studios trip.

George Edwards, 6J

For having a fantastic, positive approach to the Harry Potter Studios trip.

Brandon Lee, 6B

Super work and focus in maths lessons.

Laura Stafford, 6B

For always being helpful and offering to do classroom jobs.

Tia Measures, 5QR

For fantastic writing during Extended Writing. She was able to use different features to write an opinion piece.

Jessica Ramm, 5QR

For continuous hard work in all lessons, the quality of her work is always improving!

Gemma Smith, 35

For being a very regal king in our dragon drama and having some fabulous ideas and

questions for our new Stone Age topic. Romy Darby, 35

For producing consistently dazzling work in all subjects, in particular, a beautiful seder plate in RE.

Lucy Oakley, 3C

For participating in lessons with confidence. Well done, Lucy!

Caleb Hagan, 3C

For working sensibly and cooperatively with his group during the shape hunt around the school.

